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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
November 18, 2013 am 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in session Monday, November 18, 2013 at 8:21 a.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.









   






1.0 Non-public – Selectman Nickerson made a motion to go into non-public under RSA 91-A:3 II (a), seconded by Selectman Ober.  Motion passed 3 aye, 0 nay, the Board went into non-public session @ 8:22 a.m.  At 8:52 a.m. the BOS returned to public session and made the announcement that the minutes were sealed. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to appoint Brian Bordeau as the Interim DPW Director @ $20.00 per hour and be eligible for overtime; the motion was seconded by Selectman Ober.  The motion passed 3 aye, 0 nay.
2.0 The new truck – There was a discussion over the new truck and whether it would be ready in time for the winter. The BOS decided to keep truck 6 until the new truck is in service and then get rid of it.

3.0 Temp position at the DPW – Selectman Ober suggested that the DPW hire a temporary truck driver while Brian Bordeau is the Interim DPW Director. She suggested that Brian look through the applications for the position just posted to see if there are any good candidates.  Brian will talk with Johnny VanTassel and review the applications.

4.0 Meeting with DPW employees – Brian called the members of the DPW on duty to come in and for the BOS to announce their decision to the employees.  While the BOS waited for the employees to arrive, Brian Bordeau told the BOS that there had only been one bid for the snow plowing contract for the Knox Mountain area.  The BOS asked him to re-advertise the bid.  Johnny VanTassel, Sean Waddington and Roy Clark arrived and the BOS made the announcement of the selection of Brian Bordeau.  There was a discussion over the DPW Director Job Description and the management of the Transfer Station.  The BOS has not made any decisions on the job description and the Transfer Station and would be looking into the situation.  Roy Clark talked of changes in the recycling of used motor oil and new restrictions coming in January.  Roy is getting bids from companies that handle used oil.  There will be new charges coming in the removal of the used oil.  Roy also talked of new charges to get rid of refrigerators and appliances with coolant in them.  The Board took this under consideration.  There was a question on health care; we are watching what happens in Washington. 







 
5.0 ADJOURNMENT – Motion to adjourn by Selectman, seconded by Selectman Nickerson, 3 aye, 0 nay.   The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 9:46 a.m.







  





6.0 NEXT MEETING (S) –Next regular meeting to be held on Wednesday, November 20, 2013 at 4:30 p.m. 















Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 

8/7/2013 am

                                                                          BOS Draft Minutes


